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To give ample time for PhilHealth members and dependents on 
chronic dialysis to register in the PhilHealth Dialysis Database (PDD), 
PhilHealth shall only require PDD registration for reimbursement 
of dialysis claims for admissions or procedures performed starting 
September 1, 2016 replacing August 1, 2016.

Registration in the PDD shall be a requirement for reimbursement 
of claims for dialysis of patients diagnosed of chronic kidney disease 
stage 5. Non-registration under the PDD shall mean denial of 
reimbursement.

Please refer to PhilHealth Circular No. 2016-007 for more information 
on PDD.


